
Memorandum of Agreement 

between 

Ann Arbor Public Schools 

and the 

Association of School and Community Service Administrators 

The Association of School and Community Service Administrators and the Ann Arbor Public 

Schools Board of Education agree to the following. 

In addition to her regular responsibilities as the Before/ After Care Specialist II in this 2022-23 

school year, Ms. Augsburger will continue to: 

• Fill a critical role as coordinator of Rec & Ed's Safety Town program. This is a higher

level of responsibility and authority than her regular position.

• Continue to update and develop new curricula, create a program budget and set fees,

interview, hire, train and supervise about 30 staff and volunteers, and work with

community partners to develop presentations.

• Assess continued expansion of the number of Safety Town classrooms and enrollment

spaces. In 2022, Ms. Augsburger successfully increased the number of Safety Town

classrooms and enrollment spaces and added an afternoon camp program.

• As compensation, Ms. Augsburger will receive a stipend of $3,000, to be paid as soon as

possible.

This Memorandum of Agreement constitutes the entire understanding and agreement reached by 
the parties with respect to this matter, and is not precedent setting as to the master contract or the 
policies of the Board of Education of the Ann Arbor Public Schools. 

ANN ARBOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

'ohn Randle Sr. 
Assistant Superintendent 
HR & Employee Relations 
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